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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  6TH MAY 2021.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Lillian Malcolm, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Jan Goodall, Bill Varney, Dorothy Wilson.

GUEST: Danielle Du Plooy.
APOLOGIES: Alison Rae.
1. PRESENTATION: Danielle Du Plooy attended our meeting to tell us about Uppertunity and the café Serendipities. Uppertunity is a social enterprise whose clients are individuals over 16 with a range of physical and learning disabilities. By focusing on each person’s strengths and aspirations through a range of activities, they encourage their clients to reach their potential and have a fulfilling life. At their base in Staffa Place, they provide a completely accessible environment where there is a creative room, a kitchen and a garden and their weekly activity timetable includes gardening, arts and crafts, cooking and woodworking. Tools are adapted as necessary for clients to enable them to participate in their chosen activity. Many will be provided with the skills they need to get in to work. They also organise recreational activities for them away from the base.
Serendipities is their social enterprise café in Union Street dedicated to creating and inspiring social change. It is completely accessible and everyone who works there is a client. It is a living wage employer. Their menus use only vegan ingredients, and they try to cater for all dietary requirements. 

We were really impressed with Uppertunity and the enthusiasm Danielle showed, and we were pleased to be able to give her advice about getting a ramp. 
2. -MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 1st April 2021 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 1). Update on the Spaces for People Designs. Immediately after the meeting Annie Marrs sent an updated report. Anne-Marie Barry from Guide Dogs said she was happy with the latest proposals.
3. (Re Minute 3.1).  Dropped kerbs in Johnston Avenue. Raymond Tully reported that the consultation was in favour of the tree being removed, but he was awaiting further instruction from senior management.
3. (Re Minute 6.1). Entrance to Victoria Park. Rod Houston, Environment Neighbourhood Services, said that they are looking into the possibility of connecting the existing footpath on Blackness Road to the play area and so improving the access to the park.
3.  (Re Minute 6.2). Crossroads between Blackness Road and Blackness Avenue. Carole has spoken to Raymond Tully and he is waiting for engineers to give him advice.
3. (Re Minute 6.3). Advertising through DVVA. Sandy says that when he has finished preparing this year’s statement of accounts for Dundee Access Group, he will take it to DVVA to have it audited, and when he is there, he will ask if they have a way to help us get new members to join our Access Group.
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.    Sandy said that he was now preparing a grant application for support from DES. We discussed claiming broadband support, but no members wanted to claim it.
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

By email 

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
Carole said that she found them difficult to read on her iPad. Anne will inform   DVVA.

5.4 Disability Living Newsletters.
5.5 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.6 On 5/4/21 via Charmaine Wanless sending an invitation to a free Introduction to Mindfulness course taking place on Thursday 15th April.  
5.7 On 5/4/21 via Charmaine saying that the Community Cars project is reopening for its members on Tuesday 6th April for non-essential journeys. Apparently, this is possible because the cars have Perspex between the drivers and the passengers.
5.8 On 8/4/21 from Inclusion Scotland sending suggested questions to ask candidates standing for election to the Scottish Parliament.
5.9 On 16/4/21 from DES sending a link to attend an interactive session about Access to Assistive Technology.
5.10 On 20/4/21 from Sandy Cameron saying that he had had a conversation with Ian Buchanan from DES, and he mentioned that Dundee Access Group can now claim for broadband support. Up to three members of the group can claim up to £90 each if we forward the bills to DES with the application form.
5.11 On 20/4/21 from Ian Buchanan, DES, saying that they have created a Facebook group for Access Panel members and inviting us to join it.
Carole has joined and suggests DAG and others join too.

5.12 On 21/4/21 from Ruth Shewan. LNER, sending an LNER update.
Carole says you can now book from them for journeys straight through from Dundee to London.
5.13 On 21/4/21 from Ali Bruce, DES, sending their Access Panel Conference 2021 Final Report.
5.14 On 21/4/21 from Ali Bruce, DES, sending info on training for Access Audit Report Writing.
5.15 On 22/4/21 from Dorothy Wilson sending a copy of the report from Annie Marrs about Stobswell Street Painting Meeting. Bill Varney commented on the report.
5.16 On 28/4/21 from Inclusion Scotland and Scottish Care who have co-written an open letter focussing on support of the Independent Review of Adult Social Care and asking for support.
5.17 On 28/4/21 from St Mary’s church in Lochee, via DVVA, asking if we would use Community Facilities if they provided them.
6. A.O.B. 

6.1 Anne reported that she had been looking for suitable self-catering accommodation on Harris for a holiday next year and she has contacted Harris Access Panel to ask if they can help.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

Our next Zoom meeting on Thursday 3rd June 2021 will be preceded by our 2021 AGM.
 web: www.dundeeaccessgroup.co.uk           e-mail: dundeeaccessgroup.org@hotmail.co.uk
